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DUNDURN LIONS CLUB 

The Dundurn Lions Club wishes to express a sincere thank 

you to the community and surrounding area of Dundurn.  

Because of your generosity we have been able to give back 

to the community of Dundurn through various activities 

such as:  

 Helped purchase cross country skis for the Dundurn Elementary 

School 

 Sponsored for a booth at Canada Day celebrations 

 Donated to the Red Cross Fort MacMurray Wildfire Relief Fund 

 Major sponsor for the DES Try-All-Athon 

 Built the Dundurn Spray Park 

 Purchased new Jaws of Life for the Dundurn Fire Department 

 Built a fence for the Spray Park 

 Hosted the annual Haunted Barn 

 Hosted the Dundurn Mud Drags 

Once again, THANK YOU Dundurn and surrounding area for your 

continued support. 

Upcoming projects include the 2017 Canada Day Celebrations and the 

Helmut Project which involves creating large football helmets as a roadside 

attraction by Highway 11 South. 

Other community-based projects under consideration would be upgrading 

and creating ball diamonds on the Barn grounds as well as a possible Skate 

Park/Walking Track. 

The Dundurn Lions Club board members can be reached for more 

information and are as follows: 

President Reaschelle Higginbotham 

Vice President vacant 

Secretary Andy Gilkinson 

Treasurer Sharon Miskolczi 

Memberships Gary Grady 

Lion Tamer Anita Derksen 

Tail Twister Randy Hembroff 

If interested in becoming a Dundurn Lions Club member, please contact 

Anita at dundurnlions@gmail.com . 
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Food for Thought … 

Wisdom is not the product of  schooling but of  the lifelong 

attempt to acquire it. - Albert Einstein 

April 2017 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2 3 4 5  Wellness 

Clinic 8:30 am 

til 10 am 
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6  Baby Clinic 
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7 8 

9 10  Town 
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6 pm 

11  RM 

Council Mtg   

8 am 

12 13 14   15 

16   17   18 19 20  Baby 

Clinic 10 am—

2 pm 
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21 22  Earth Day 

23 24 25 26  BINGO   
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30       



The Dundurn Rink Committee wants to let you know that the monthly newsletter is available on the 

Town of Dundurn website (www.townofdundurn.ca).  If you would like to receive notice of the newsletter 

by email, please contact the Town of Dundurn at: info@townofdundurn.ca  

The monthly newsletter is also available in the yellow distribution box by the Post Office.  Copies are 

available to pick up in the Town Office, RM Office and the DRWU Office. 

We would like to offer an opportunity to announce births, marriages, anniversaries, graduations and 

celebrations of life .  Please email a picture, names and dates to:  dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Get Your Copy of the Newsletter… 

Advertising Rates (Effective April 1, 2017 all advertising requires pre-payment) 
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Business Card Ad: $5 

1/8 page Ad: $10 

1/4 page Ad: $20 

1/2 page Ad: $40 

Full page Ad: $80 

Dundurn & Area Newsletter 

P.O. Box 341 

Dundurn, SK  S0K 1K0 

Editor/Publisher: 

Patty Posnikoff 

Deadline for submission 

to any edition is the 

21st of the month. 

No exceptions. 
 

Email us at: 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

TOWN OF DUNDURN ON-LINE BANKING FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS 

CIBC & President’s Choice: 

 DUNDURN (TOWN OF) UTILITY - 000003878 

DUNDURN (TOWN OF) TAX – 000003877 

Central Credit Union: 

 DUNDURN, TOWN – UTIL 

 DUNDURN, TOWN – PROP 

RBC (Royal Bank of Canada): 

 DUNDURN (TOWN) (use for both utilities and tax payments –specify account or tax 

roll number) 

Scotiabank: 

 TOWN OF DUNDURN WATER & SEWER <7101> 

TOWN OF DUNDURN TAXES <7100> 

TD Canada Trust: 

 DUNDURN (TOWN OF) WATER & SEWER – 6611 (use for tax payments – specify 

account  or tax roll number) 

Telpay: 

 DUNDURN UTILITIES, TOWN OF 

 DUNDURN TAXES, TOWN OF 

BMO (Bank of Montreal): 

 DUNDURN, TOWN OF (use for both utilities and tax payments—specify account or 

tax roll number) 

INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Please DO NOT select DRWU 

(Dundurn Rural Water 

Utility) or the RM of 

Dundurn to setup for utilities 

or taxes payable to the Town 

of Dundurn. 

2. Register with the account 

number found on your 

monthly utility bill or the roll 

number on your annual tax 

notice.  This ensures that your 

payment is applied to the 

correct account.  If you are 

unsure what your account or 

roll number is, please call the 

Town Office for assistance at 

306-492-2202. 

3. Arrange to pay your utility 

bill on or before the 25th of 

each month to avoid a late 

payment or interest on 

overdue/unpaid  accounts. 

4. Allow for two business days 

for your payment to arrive at 

the Town Office. 

mailto:inquires@townofdundurn.ca
mailto:dundurnnews@gmail.com
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZIOXZ0TpiO8-4M&tbnid=6yENJooY7taDyM:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fkrigek.blogspot.com%2F2011_05_01_archive.html&ei=d9gvUoSXB_LiyAGQ14DwAg&psig=AFQjCNECCKHJK0yGQy1jjFGMDJpEgOLB3Q&ust=137895
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Welcome to Dundurn… 
Town Council and Staff welcome you to our Town.  We hope 
that you will enjoy our small town atmosphere.  A place 
where you can go back to the day where kids play street 
hockey, neighbours know each other, and families feel secure 
and welcomed. 
Council is willing to help answer most any of your questions 
about our Town.  Our Council members are: 

• Per Vinding - Mayor 

• Annette Hamilton - Deputy Mayor 

• Melva Richmond - Councillor 

• Walter Litke - Councillor 

• Fred Wilson - Councillor 
 
Scheduled Regular Meeting of Council: 

• The second Monday of each month at 6:00 pm.  If the 
Monday falls on a statutory holiday, the meeting will 
be held the next business day (Tuesday) at 6:00 pm. 

• Meetings are held at the Town Office upstairs in 
Council Chambers. Sorry, Council Chambers are not 
currently wheelchair accessible. 

• If you would like to address Council on a matter, 
please call the Town Office and ask to be placed as a 
delegate on the next agenda. And please advise the 
clerk the matter you wish to discuss with Council. 

(taken from the Town of Dundurn website) 

CONTACT the TOWN: 

Business Hours: 

9 a.m. to 12 p.m. – 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

Monday to Friday (except Statutory Holidays) 

Civic Address: 

300 Third Avenue, Dundurn, SK 

Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 185, Dundurn  SK   S0K 1K0 

Website: www.townofdundurn.ca 

Phone: 306-492-2202 

Fax: 306-492-2360 

Email: info@townofdundurn.ca  

 

 

MACHINERY RATES 
Town Truck fee - - $100.00 per load 

Snow plowing - - $20.00 per basic driveway or $40.00 per half hour 

Backhoe - - $75.00 per hour for ratepayers Grave Digging - - $400.00 

Mowing - -  $40.00 minimum 1 hour, $20.00 for each additional 1/2 hour 

GRAVEL SALES 
Sales to ratepayers only, subject to availability and Foreman’s discretion. 

Gravel - - $50.00 per bucket delivered. 

 

Dundurn boasts a minor hockey program, recreational 

hockey, senior hockey, and the Blackstrap Soccer 

Association’s soccer program which is played on irrigated 

soccer fields.  Culture and Arts also weaves its way into daily 

life here in Dundurn with the local Wilson Museum and 

Communities in Bloom.  We are proud to say that in our 

midst there are 11 local artists and writers as well. 

Town of Dundurn Custom Rates 

Dundurn Community Hall 

Rental Rates 
Address:  214 Third Street 

Whole Hall - $350.00 per day 

Main Hall - $250.00 per day 

Legion Room - $100.00 per day 

Kitchen - $100.00 per day 

NEW HOURLY RATE for above is 

$25 per hour with a minimum 3 hour rental. 

All rents must be paid in advance at the Town 
Office, and a deposit of $100.00 or $250.00 for 
the key will be required (depending on size of 
event).  Minimum seven (7) day cancellation 

notice.  Call: 306-492-2202 or 

E-mail: info@townofdundurn.ca 

mailto:inquires@townofdundurn.ca
mailto:inquires@townofdundurn.ca
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Loraas Recycle—Residential Single Stream Recycling 

Simple * Smart * Sustainable 

A single stream recycling program is the easiest and most effective way to show your commitment to 

the environment.  Do not bag your recycling.  If you need to, use clear garbage bags. 

If you require more information, please visit our website at www.loraas.ca or call our customer 

service team at 306-242-2300.  8:00 am to 5:00 pm—Monday through Friday 

Or call the Dundurn Town Office at 306-492-2202. 

Please remember to pull your recycling bin back in after Loraas has picked up on Monday. 

Loraas Disposal—Residential and Commercial 

Waste pick-up days alternate with the Recycling pick-up days.  Please ask at the Dundurn Town 

Office for a schedule or refer to the Town’s website at www.townofdundurn.ca under “Town”. 

Please bag your garbage properly; do not put loose garbage in your black bin. 

Do not allow your garbage to overflow the black bin.  If your garbage falls out and scatters, you will 

be responsible for clean up.  Loraas has the right to decline services to residents who have 

overflowing bins or do not properly bag their garbage. 

Please remember to pull your waste bin back in after Loraas has picked up on Monday. 

TRANSFER STATION RATES 
 

 

General Garbage (excluding items as listed) $25 minimum up to ½ ton truck 

General Garbage (excluding items as listed) $50 over ½ ton truck 

Shingles & Gyproc/Drywall $200 per ½ ton truck 

Fridges, Freezers, Air Conditioners, Appliances $25 each 

Couches (any size) $25 each 

Chairs (living room type) $15 each 

Mattresses & Box springs (any size) $25 each 

Barbeques tanks & other metal Free 

Non-painted wood Free 

Composting Free 

No Tires Allowed 

Used oil accepted in pails of 20 litres and under.  NO drums unless you 

have a pump. 

Metals and burning pit material must be separated. 

All garbage must be bagged – including recycling. 

Please drop off E-Waste at SARCAN, 2327 Faithfull Avenue, Saskatoon  SK 

E-Waste is all electronics including cell phones, audio equipment, computers, printers, 

monitors, televisions, radios and microwaves.  Sarcan will also accept paint. 

NO CONTRACTOR WASTE ALLOWED 

$$ CASH ONLY $$ 

Winter Hours: 

Nov. 1 to Apr. 30 

Wed. 9-4, Sat 9-4 

Summer Hours: 

May 1 to Oct. 31 

Wed 1-9, Sat.& Sun. 9-5 



 Council  Staff 

 Reeve - Trevor Reid 

 Division One - David Aldred 

 Division Two - Louis Paquette 

 Division Three - Werner Falk 

 Division Four - Fred Baran 

 Division Five - Grant McMillan 

Administrator - Donna Goertzen 

Reception/Clerical - Hazel Martens 

& Shawna Olyniuk 

Foreman - Travis Libke 

Residential Building Inspector - Al Hiebert 

Commercial Building Inspector - Dale Wagner 

Transfer Station Operator - Fred Bader Check out the new RM website at: 

myrm.ca/314 

R.M. of Dundurn #314 

Office Hours: 

Monday to Friday 

8:00 am – 12:00 noon & 

1:00 – 4:30 pm 

Closed Statutory Holidays 

 
 Effective January 1, 2017 

 
Regular Household Garbage (limit 4 bags per visit) FREE 
Household Garbage ½ ton truck $25 
Household Garbage over ½ ton truck $50 
Whites (Fridges, Stoves, Freezers, etc.) $25 each 
Couches, Mattresses $25 each 
Chairs (living room type) $15 each 
Shingles & Gyproc – ½ ton truck load $200 
Barbeques tanks & other metal FREE 
Non-painted wood FREE 
Painted Lumber ½ ton truck $25 
Painted Lumber per ½ ton truck $50 
 over ½ ton truck $100 
Composting FREE 
Used oil accepted in pails of 20 litres & under 
NO drums unless you have a pump 
No Tires Allowed 
NO Burning Barrels accepted 
NO CONTRACTORS ALLOWED TO DUMP! 

Winter Hours: 

Nov. 1 to Apr. 30 

Wed. 9-4, Sat 9-4 

Summer Hours: 

May 1 to Oct. 31 

Wed 1-9, Sat. & Sun. 9-5 

314 Second Street, PO Box 159,Dundurn  SK   S0K 1K0 

Phone: 306-492-2132     Email: admin.314@sasktel.net 

Directions to the Transfer Station 

1. Drive into the town of Dundurn. 

2. Follow Third Street west all the way 

past the school on the gravel road. 

3. Exit right on Pryor Road around the 

speed curve. 

4. The Transfer Station is located on the 

right. 

$$ CASH ONLY $$ 
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Residents of the R.M. of Dundurn 
#314 must pull their garbage 
containers back onto their property 
immediately after pick-up so 
maintenance of the roads can take 
place. 

The R.M. will not be responsible for 
damage to the containers left on the 
road. Please be considerate and 
remove them from the roadway. 
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TENDER 

The R.M. of Dundurn No 314 will be accepting tenders for Maintenance person to look after the 

HILLSIDE CEMETERY in the R.M. of Dundurn No. 314.  WORK CONSISTS OF: 

1. Cutting the grass, which includes trimming around the head stones; and 
2. General upkeep of the grounds for the summer months of 2017. 
Maintenance person will also be working under the direction of the Cemetery Supervisor. 

Please state in your tender what your charge will be per grass cut.  Successful applicant will supply 

their own tools, equipment and material required for doing the above work. 

CLOSING DATE FOR TENDER:  FRIDAY APRIL 7, 2017 @ 4:30 PM 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted.  Tenders shall be mailed or delivered to: 

Cemetery Committee, R.M. of Dundurn No. 314 

314 Second Street, Dundurn 

PO Box 159, DUNDURN  SK   S0K 1K0 

Phone: 306-492-2132,  Fax: 306-492-4758 

No tenders will be accepted after closing date. 

------------------------------------- 

TENDER 

The R.M. of Dundurn No 314 will be accepting tenders for trimming of the hedges at the HILLSIDE 

CEMETERY in the R.M. of Dundurn No. 314. For the summer months of 2017. 

Maintenance person will be also working under the direction of the Cemetery Supervisor. 

Please state in your tender what your charge will be per trim. Successful applicant will supply their 

own tools, equipment and material required for doing the above work. 

CLOSING DATE FOR TENDER:  FRIDAY APRIL 7, 2017 @ 4:30 PM 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted.  Tenders shall be mailed or delivered to: 

Cemetery Committee, R.M. of Dundurn No. 314 

314 Second Street, Dundurn 

PO Box 159, DUNDURN  SK   S0K 1K0 

Phone: 306-492-2132,  Fax: 306-492-4758 

No tenders will be accepted after closing date. 



DUNDURN GOSPEL CHURCH  – Services Sunday 11:00 am 

Service held at 108 Third Avenue, Dundurn 

Website:  www.dundurngospelchurch.ca/  

Contact Pastor Wes Dynna at 306-492-2040 

E-mail: blackstrappastord@gmail.com 

PROTESTANT CHURCH  – Women’s Bible Study 

Every Wednesday 9:30 am at St. George Chapel, CFB Dundurn 

Contact Mary Girard at 306-492-3115 or Marie Lindenschmidt at 306-561-0290 

BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH  – Services Sunday 10:00 am 

Service held at Dundurn Community Hall, 214 Third Street 

Website:  www.blackstrapcovenant.com/  

Contact Andrew Gilkinson at 306-544-4203 

Email: andygilk@gmail.com 

CATHOLIC SERVICES  – Services Sunday 5:00 pm 

Service held at St. George Chapel, CFB Dundurn 

Priests – Fr. Phaneuf & Fr. Pius Schroh 

Contact Joan Wilson at 306.492.4922 

DUNDURN UNITED CHURCH  - Services Sunday 9:30 am 

Service held at 300 Second Street, Dundurn 

Contact Reverend Andrew Appledore at 306-956-3228 

PLEASANT POINT MENNONITE  – Services Sunday 11:00 am 

Sunday School 11:00 am 

Contact Pastor Harry Harder at 306-931-2449 

Dundurn & Area Church Services 
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http://www.blackstrapcovenant.com/


DUNDURN 

PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 

 

 

Tuesday 5-8 pm 

Wednesday 1:30-4:30 pm 

Thursday 5-8 pm 

Friday 9 am-12 noon 
 

Closed Statutory Holidays 

306-492-2366 

 

Story Time 

Friday at 11 am 

Community Interest Page 9 

LORAAS WASTE AND RECYCLING 

It is a Town of  Dundurn Bylaw that 

residential waste and recycling bins are 

not to be pulled out for pickup any earlier 

than 8 pm the evening before collection 

day—and then pulled back no later than 

7 am the morning after collection day. 

Any costs related to damages to or 

replacing of  the bins is the responsibility 

of  the home owner. 

Also pulling the bins back promptly aids 

Town Maintenance in proper snow 

removal or street cleaning. 

TRANSFER STATION REMINDERS 

NO DANGEROUS GOODS ALLOWED 

IN THE RED BINS!! 

That includes all batteries.  Smaller batteries 

(AAA, AA, C, D & 9V) can all be taken to the 

Battery Boys in Saskatoon for disposal. 

Larger automotive batteries or recreational 

batteries can be taken and left by the Transfer 

Station Office for the Operator’s disposal.  Do 

not throw them in the Red Bins. 

Lafarge on 71 Street West (by PBR Auctions) 

will take any and all concrete or blocks for free.  

They also take used asphalt shingles at $55 per 

ton. 

Railroad ties and treated fence posts will not be 

accepted at the Transfer Station. 

Burning Barrels will no longer be accepted at the 

Transfer Station. 

NO CONTRACTORS, PLEASE!!! 
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SCHOOL SCOOPS 

DUNDURN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

A huge thank you to the SCC and parent volunteers for covering lunch supervision for Teacher Appreciation 

Lunch last month! The staff greatly appreciated the chance to sit down together for lunch. 

Hanley Saber Football Team, the 2016- 2017 Provincial Champs, inspired Dundurn School students and staff at 

an assembly in Dundurn. Leading by example, former Dundurn students along with Hanley teammates not only 

showed us their championship rings but also shared what it took to be successful. Thank you to Hanley coach 

Mark Anderson and team for including us in your victory dance and for sharing the Saber Code– Be respectful, 

develop character, always hustle and be humble. 

This year was the most successful Book Fair in Dundurn history! Special thank you to Joan Falk and Brandi 

Dieno! A total of $1,800 was raised to be spent on books for our library. This was made possible by the 

dedication and many hours of hard work from volunteers and families buying books. What a great way to spread 

the love of reading! 

Participation was high for our second round of Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences. Seventy-two percent of 

Dundurn School families came to the school to talk about students’ learning achievements and next steps. 

We are very excited to announce that developing the Dundurn School Outdoor Learning Space is moving 

forward! A tentative starting date for constructing a gazebo in the back northwest corner of the school 

playground is May 1st. Bridget Shannon-Wobeser, Cindy Krueger, Rochelle Fiedelleck and Lynne Peters are the 

dynamic teachers leading this initiative. They have worked hard researching, applying for grants, visiting other 

sites and attending meetings. Lead managers of this phase of the project are Aaron Bohrson and Sean Hopkins. 

Anyone interested in volunteering time, materials and skills is very much appreciated. 

Upcoming Dates to Note: 

April 3 School Wide - First Aid Demonstration 

April 5 Marital Arts field trip – Grade 6 

April 6 Pizza Lunch sponsored by SCC 

April 10 Earth Day/Inquiry Fair 

April 13 Spring Fling Dance & Easter Egg Hunt 

 Subway Lunch sponsored by SCC 

April 14-21 Easter Break – No School 

April 26 Sally Meadows Author Visit, book – The Two Trees 

Please refer to our school webpage for further details regarding the school (www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn).  As well, 

contact us at the school with any questions or concerns that you may have. 

 

Cheryl Shields 
Principal, Dundurn Elementary School 

PO Box 250, 302 Third Avenue, Dundurn  SK   S0K 1K0 

Prairie Spirit School Division  -  www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn 

(W) 306-492-2050  (C) 306-291-8076  (F): 306-492-2084  Email: Cheryl.shields@spiritsd.ca 
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SCHOOL SCOOPS 

HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL 

Our family was having a debate about the “in like a lion - out like a lamb” saying, because this spring it feels 

like it could have been both, and then the weather shifted within a week and then back again, and then it’s 

supposed to shift again in the next few days. It almost feels like a football game and whoever has possession at 

the end of the month will win.  I’m sure hoping it’s the lamb. Anyways, try to keep your eyes on the weather 

and send the right clothing to school with the kids.  

We had a busy week ahead with Tri-Conferences taking place on Wednesday and Thursday nights from 5:00 to 

7:30 pm. It’s a great time to come to the school with your student and celebrate the great learning they’re doing. 

Grade 7-12 students took in a Gym Blast scheduled for Thursday afternoon with that week’s Pizza sale on 

Thursday as well. Both of our school Ski Trips were scheduled to Table Mountain, with the Grade 7-8 trip on 

Tuesday, March 21st and the Grade 9-12 trip on Thursday, March 23rd. It’s was a great day for the students.  

Band festivals were the third week in March as well with junior/intermediate on March 23rd and the senior 

festival on March 24th. 

Our grade 12s had a productive week following the school break in February as most of them took part in the 

Work Experience class and finished a second week of the course at a workplace in a career area of interest to 

them. Many times in previous years those placements have turned into part-time jobs or career opportunities for 

the future.  For those students planning on pursuing a trades career and looking to apprentice with a 

tradesperson, the Youth Apprenticeship Program is a simple program to complete for a step ahead of other 

apprentices. We’ve also helped send three students in past summers to a Summer Youth internship in a trades 

area where they receive very good pay and up to two apprenticeship credits on their transcripts. See Mr. Tucker 

for further information. We had a wonderful Heritage Fair on Friday in the school for the grades 4-7 students. 

There was a variety of projects and it was obvious that a lot of hard work and lots of effort had gone into their 

creation. Congratulations to each student and to the finalist projects that move on to the Regional competition. 

A “Great job!” goes out to Mrs. Bain for organizing the event and scheduling the educational day it turned out 

to be for everyone. Thanks also to the parents for your help and support. 

Well, that’s all for now. For further information and updates from the students and classrooms, check out our 

school website at http:// blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/. 

As always, Mr. Anderson and I would love to talk to you if you have time to drop by the office or give us a call.  

Take care and I’ll talk to you soon. 

 

Chris Tucker 
Principal, Hanley Composite School 

PO Box 449, 316 Bodeman Avenue, Hanley  SK   S0G 2E0 

Prairie Spirit School Division  -  http//blogs.spiritsd.ca/Hanley 

Work: 306-544-2511   Fax: 306-544-2221 



Page 12 

TOWN OF DUNDURN 

Mayor’s Report 

 

Another month gone by. Must be Spring, I've seen starlings, robins, geese, 
ducks and gophers. 

Our new Town logo has had positive responses. We had the new logo in place 
at the Homestyle Home Show. Our booth there was very well attended and went over well. 

We are looking forward to the air show in June. We will be working with the air show planning coordinator 
to deal with possible traffic issues. Contact Town Office for more information. 

Sasktel was contacted about the possible expansion of infiNET in Town. We are going to be engaging in 
discussions with Sasktel about those possibilities. 

We are in the process of hiring an Administrative Assistant as Patty Posnikoff has resigned from her 
position at the Town Office. Thank you, Patty, for your time with us. All the best to you as you pursue your 
next step in the adventure of life. 

Until next time, have a great day, eh? 

 
Per Vinding 
Mayor, Town of Dundurn 
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Wilson Museum News 
Spring has sprung! March came in like a lion and it is leaving like a lamb. Thank goodness for the old 
adages and Farmer's Almanacs. Speaking of Farmer's Almanacs, there are a few old copies right here in 
Dundurn at the Wilson Museum. 

The "Kids Winter Festival" has come and gone. It was held on Saturday, February 25, 2017 on a cool, 
sunny day. Because there wasn't much snow, some of the games like Snowshoeing, Snowboard Shuffle 
races and the sleigh rides were not held; however, Hit the Snowman, Winter Word Search, Archery, 
Winter Coloring, Snowball Toss, Modelling and Floor Dice plus the Jelly Bean Contest were held and the 
kids and their parents plus the Wilson Museum volunteers had loads and loads of fun. Hunter Schroeder 
won the Jelly Bean contest. Overall winners of the events listed were: 1st - Taija Guskjolen, Dundurn; 2nd 

- Shawn Roepe, Dundurn; 3rd - Morgan (?), Dundurn; and 4th - 
Emma (?), Saskatoon. Congratulations to all the winners and 
participants who all received prizes, large and small. This event is 
scheduled for next winter season. A special thank you to Mike Reid 

who brought out his scale model 
airplanes, cars and armour. A special 
thanks to Mark Fulkerson and Dennis 
Fetter of the Dundurn Rod, Gun and 

Archery Club for 
their contribution 
to the kids winter 

festival. 

Wilson Museum is looking 
forward to its opening on the 
Victoria Day long weekend and the Canada Day 
Parade, plus "Penny Fair Day" on July 29th (Canada's 
150 celebration). Other ideas being "thrown" around 
are a Children's Pet Day, Children's Yard Sale and a possible Art Show, 
(children and others). Don't forget the Wilson Museum Logo Contest with 
the deadline of May 1st for entries. As you can see, the Wilson Museum is 
focusing on the young generation of the day because they are the ones 
who need to know and carry on the history of Dundurn and surrounding 
area. 

I believe there were no guesses for the "What is it?" contest. Well, we won't tell the answer because we 
may run the picture in the future, and it will give folks a chance to visit the museum and try again. The 
prize of a gift card will be carried over for this month’s contest. There is another photo with another guess 
for the month of April. Look for the photo in the newsletter. 

The Wilson Museum will re-open on Victoria Day weekend.  For information on the Museum or to book 

an appointment for a tour, please call Ray Moskowec at 306-491-8651 or Patty Posnikoff at 306-492-

4800. 

Jointly Submitted by Raymond Moskowec and Patty Posnikoff 

  



HONORABLE TOM LUKIWSKI, MP 
 

Some Canadian consulates in the US were recently caught displaying some 
decorations: cardboard cut-outs of Justin Trudeau so that visitors could take make-
believe selfies with him. That's what the recent federal budget is like. It's a make-
believe budget, heavy on style and showmanship but light on substance. 

The 2017-18 budget continues the Liberal's trend of fiscal incompetence by digging the country deeper 
and deeper into deficit spending. Trudeau's election promises of a $10 billion deficit that would "balance 
itself" and quickly disappear has long since been forgotten. Instead, the deficit will once again spike 
upwards, ballooning from $23 billion to $28.5 billion over the next year, with no end in sight. 

Yet, for all of their out-of-control spending, the Liberals are accomplishing much in this budget. There are 
plenty of buzzwords and jargon about innovation, superclusters and infrastructure investment but most of 
these, like Trudeau's cardboard cut-outs, turn out to be a sham. It seems impressive that the budget 
announced billions of dollars for infrastructure development, social spending, affordable housing and child 
care spaces until you realize that most of that money had been announced and allocated long before this 
budget. 

In the meantime, in a vain effort to tackle the runaway deficits they created, the Liberals have started 
nickel-and-diming Canadians in a host of hypocritical ways. 

With one breath, the federal government is urging Canadians to save more and reduce their personal 
debt but, in the next breath, they have eliminated Canada Savings Bonds and tightened the investment 
criteria for Registered Education Savings Plan and Registered Disability Savings Plans. 

On the one hand, the Liberals claim they want to help Western Canadians hit by the downturn in the 
resource sector. On the other hand, in this budget they have raised Employment Insurance premiums on 
your paycheque by five per cent, eliminated Home Relocation Loans to help families that have to move to 
take a new job and failed to deliver on promised income tax cuts. 

Perhaps most peculiar of Trudeau's budget hypocrisy is that, in spite of his carbon-tax agenda to 
encourage Canadians to use public transit more and to car-pool more, he has eliminated the public transit 
tax credit and slapped a tax on Uber rides. 

The long and short is that, for all the smoke and mirrors, for all the empty words about "helping the middle 
class", all this budget does is drain money out of the pockets of working Canadian families without 
delivering much that would provide any new benefit for average taxpayers. 

 
The Kenaston office can be reached Tuesday and Thursdays 10 am to 4 pm by phone at 306-252-2626.  
Constituents can also continue to contact the Moose Jaw office Monday to Friday at 1-866-691-3577. 
 
Tom Lukiwski 
Member of Parliament, Moose Jaw-Lake Centre-Lanigan 
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 
 

The 2017-18 Provincial Budget, presented on March 22, will ensure our 
economy remains strong and competitive, while dealing with the challenge of 
lower resource prices. 

Resource revenue in Saskatchewan has declined more than $1 billion and has 
stayed low for three years now, depleting reserves and the rainy-day fund. Due the resource sector 
slowdown, tax revenue is down by hundreds of millions and a decade of record population growth is 
putting pressure on vital services. We must move away from our level of reliance on resource revenues 
while ensuring important government programs and services are affordable and sustainable. 

Our commitment to controlling and reducing government spending includes $250 million in total public 
sector compensation savings, consolidating 12 regional health authorities into one, holding health 
spending to a 0.7% increase and winding down STC and Executive Air Service. 

The 2017-18 Provincial Budget ensures Saskatchewan taxes remain fair and competitive. Modernizing 
and expanding the system will secure a more stable revenue base to help sustain valuable services 
such as health care, education, social assistance and capital investment. This means increasing the 
PST rate to 6%, expanding the PST base and eliminating some exemptions. Education Property Tax will 
be rebalanced to fund 40% of K-12 education costs. To mitigate the effect of these changes, the 
Saskatchewan Low-Income Tax Credit is being enhanced. 

Starting this year, we are shifting away from taxes on income and productivity by lowering personal and 
business income tax rates. Everyone at every income level will pay less income tax, and individuals and 
families in Saskatchewan will pay among the lowest income taxes in Canada. 

Saskatchewan still has the lowest PST rate of any province with a provincial sales tax. And even with 
these changes, every Saskatchewan resident at every level of income will still be paying significantly 
less in income tax and PST combined than they did in 2007 under the NDP. 

Low taxes and tax incentives create a tremendous advantage in attracting new investment and jobs to 
our province, and the introduction of new growth tax incentives means Saskatchewan will have the 
lowest corporate tax rate and manufacturing and processing tax rate in Canada. 

This Budget also includes investment in priority areas such as health, education and social services. 
This includes funding for overcapacity and ER wait times in Regina and Saskatoon as well as $3.7 billion 
to schools, highways, bridges, hospitals and Crown infrastructure. 

At a time when resource sector challenges remain, there are signs of confidence and renewal in our 
economy. Recently, we learned Saskatchewan was leading the country in job growth and that 
Saskatchewan was named the best place in the world to invest in mining. Crop production has 
surpassed 30 million tonnes for four consecutive years, and ag exports have doubled over the past 
decade. Our population continues to grow: 17,000 more people in the past year means that we’ve grown 
by 163,000 in the past decade. Learn more at saskatchewan.ca/budget. 

 

Make sure you stay in touch with any comments, questions, or milestones. 

Constituency Office: 306 477-4740  - or -  E-mail: Bronwyn.eyre.mla@sasktel.net 

 
Bronwyn Eyre 
Member Legislative Assembly, Saskatoon Stonebridge-Dakota 

http://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clker.com/cliparts/5/3/a/a/11950045642132650126canada_saskatchewan.svg.hi.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clker.com/clipart-9138.html&h=300&w=600&sz=30&tbnid=5PLgTIyLzN1F6M:&tbnh=63&tbnw=125&zoom=1&usg=__djo8FvLFGlg
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DUNDURN FIRE & RESCUE 

2017 TOTAL CALLS:  25 

Fire - 3         Medical - 13 

Motor Vehicle Accident (MVA) - 8 

Other - 1 

Website coming soon!  www.dundurnfire.ca  

 

Fire Chief Laura Friesen, Deputy Fire Chief Tom Willms, 

Captain Training Ryan Bradley, Captain Training Dwayne 

Nizinkevich, Captain Brian Harrison, Captain Terry Benson, 

Office Manager Jenna Dombrowsky, Reaschelle Stanley 

Higginbotham, Ben Wilson, Dale Sander, Lyle Dombrowsky, 

Mitch Haynes, Cody Deringer, Travis Wolf, Martin Wollman, 

Mike Wollman, Glenn King, Chris Thurlow, Brent Pilon, Colton 

Reschn, Ryan Weinkauf, Norm Ledoux, Shayne Reiber, Lukas 

Wollman, Chad Mazurkewich, Glen Weisbrod, Rikki Chobotuk 

The Dundurn Emergency 

Services Team (DEST) is 

looking for additional members.  

We have a dedicated group of  

Firefighters and First 

Responders that take great 

pride in providing emergency 

services in our community. 

Our team serves the Town of  

Dundurn, the Resort Village of  

Shields, the Resort Village of  

Thode and the RM of  Dundurn. 

If  you would like more 

information, please contact 

Laura Friesen, Fire Chief  at: 

mschief@thefriesens.ca 

DUNDURN EMERGENCY MEASURES 

Spring is here!  What does that have to do with Community Emergency Measures?  Not much 

because we are not in an area that has the threat of severe flooding.  However, with the arrival of an 

early spring, comes the dryness of the rangeland which is prone to severe wild land fires, and this is 

covered in the Emergency Measures plan. 

REMEMBER, severe wild land fires are fires where the crisis becomes greater than what our local 

resources are able to handle.  So please follow the procedures established by the Town and the RM of 

Dundurn when dealing with burning.  Thank you. 

Submitted by Ray Moskowec 

Community EMO Coordinator 

http://www.dundurnfire.ca
mailto:mschief@thefriesens.ca
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FROM THE LIBRARY ARCHIVES 

Robert Brown was born 16 March 

1889 in Brechin, Scotland to Robert 

Scott Brown and Anne Glennie.  He 

arrived in Canada in 1911.  He was 

married to Joan Davina Nicholl 

(1889-1962), and they had three 

children: Louise E, 1909, Annie, 

1911 and William 1913.  William 

was born at Joe Proctor’s, Dundurn, 

Saskatchewan.  1916 census has the 

family living in Saskatoon at 1809 - 

22 Street West. 

Robert Brown enlisted with the 

Canadian Over-Seas Expeditionary 

Force on April 8, 1916 and was killed 

in action at Vimy Ridge on 

September 4, 1917.  He was buried 

at Quatre Vents Military Cemetery 

near Cambligneul, 5 1/2 miles west of 

Souchez, France. 
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2017 - Canada is 150 years 

young! 

Come celebrate with us!! 
 

Canada Day Celebrations 2017 

Saturday, July 1, 2017 
 

(Volunteers needed—please call the Town Office for more information—306-492-2202) 

 

The Town of  Dundurn is again calling out to all residents of  the Town and 

the Rural Municipality of  Dundurn to show your community pride. 

Decorate a float for the 2017 Canada Day Parade advertising your business or 

sports organization or family fun. 

Kids can decorate bikes and ride in the Canada Day Parade. 

Register an antique or vehicle of  interest in the Parade and also for the Show 

& Shine later in the day. 

Come out and have a pancake breakfast with your neighbours at the 

Dundurn Community Hall. 

Participate in the games and activities at the Lions Grounds in the 

afternoon. 

Enjoy BBQ burgers and hotdogs cooked by the Lions Club. 

Celebrate the day with a slice of  Canada Day cake. 

Treat yourself  to a snocone or candy floss.  Get your face painted for fun. 

Inflatable rides and kids games to keep them busy. 

Beer Gardens for the adults. 

Fireworks to finish the day. 

For more information on celebrations during the year, visit the official Canada 150 website: 

http://canada.pch.gc.ca/eng/1468262573081  
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Opportunity for You 
To advertise your business here! 

Send your information to: 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Wellness Clinic in Dundurn 
The next scheduled visit is 

Wednesday, April 5th from 8:30 am 

til 10:00 am in the Club Room of 

the Dundurn Community Hall, 214 

Third Street, across from the 

Dundurn Sports Centre. 

This is a free community service for any one of 

any age who needs medical attention.  Please use 

this service if you are in need.  No appointment 

necessary.  Just drop in on the scheduled date 

during the specified hours. 

For more information regarding the Wellness 

Clinic, please call Elaine Mowles at 306-492-2237. 

MOUNTAINVIEW 
FOOD & FUEL STORE 

DUNDURN 

PHONE: 306-492-4911 
S.T.C., GROCERIES, GAS, ATM, ICE, LOTTO, LIQ-

UOR VENDOR (same pricing as Government 
stores), MOVIE RENTAL, COLD IMPORT BEER, DO-
MESTIC BEER, LARGE WINE SELECTION, LIVE AND 

FROZEN BAIT. 

LIQUOR STORE OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

8:00 AM TO 10:00 PM. 

 

FOR ALL YOUR CATERING NEEDS 

NO ORDER TOO BIG OR SMALL. 

PHONE SUBWAY @ 306-492-2666 

 

Wednesday, April 26, 2017 

7 pm 

Dundurn Community Hall 

214 Third Street 

 

3 cards for $5 

Special Games & Fun Prizes 

Door Prize 
(one ticket per person, draw made at end of evening) 

Concession Available 
 

A fundraising event presented by the Wilson Museum Inc. 
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Dundurn 

Child Health Clinic 
Will be held on the 

1st and 3rd Thursday of  the month 

Clinic hours 10:30 am to 2:15 pm 

Located in the 

Dundurn Community Hall 

214 Third Street, in the Legion Room 

For appointments, please call 

306-655-4730 

Healthiest people 
Healthiest communities 
Exceptional service 

Population and Public Health 

Insurance 
Fast, easy, convenient. 

When you want it. 

306-544-2262 
www.brightwaterinsurance.com 

Online vehicle transactions  

Online auto quoting 24/7 

Brightwater Insurance 
Home - Auto – Agro – Commercial 

Vehicle Licensing 

Hanley  SK  

Dundurn Housing Authority 

3 bedroom unit in Family Housing 
for $607 plus utilities.  Security 
deposit $326, no smoking, no 
pets. 

2 bedroom unit in Schwanbeck 
Lodge for $925.  Rent subsidy 
available for qualified individuals.  
Security deposit $326, no 
smoking, no pets.  Heat, water, 
parking spot, common room 
included. 

Contact the Housing Manager at 
306-713-4545 or 

dundurnhousing2016@gmail.com 
for more information. 
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“What is it??” Contest 

If  you know what this item is, send in your 

best guess to enter the Wilson Museum’s 

monthly contest draw. 

Email:  wilsonmuseum@gmail.com . State 

your name, address and your best contact 

number along with your answer. 

All correct answers will be entered into the 

contest to win gift cards, apparel or 

children’s items. 

If  you wish to view this item, it is located 

at the Wilson Museum.  Call and make an 

appointment with Ray at 306-491-8651. 

Best of  luck to all! 
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Quality Childcare for children ages 6 weeks to 12 years old with a 

focus on Kindergarten Readiness in our Preschool program.  Open to 

both military and civilian families with a variety of flexible booking 

options.  Open Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm.  Government subsidy 

may be available.  The Dundurn Childcare Centre is located on the 17 

Wing Detachment military base near Dundurn. 

For more information please call: 

306-492-2135 ext 4212 

DH Plumbing 
“called the rest NOW call for the best” 

For all your plumbing, heating and air 

conditioning needs 

Dale Sander, Cell 306-260-3456 

PO Box 488   DUNDURN  SK   S0K 1K0 

GDB Imaging 
Photography and Photographic Services 

& 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 

www.smalltownart.ca 

smalltownart@sasktel.net  
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Michael Kuzma | Senior Tax Staff 
Ernst & Young LLP 
Chartered Professional Accountants 
410—22nd Street East, Suite 1200 
Saskatoon  SK   S7K 5T6 

Direct Line: 306-649-8258 

*Corporate Tax – Personal Tax – Bookkeeping* 

*Estate Planning – Agristability – US Tax* 

http://www.ey.com/CA/EN/Home
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Tupperware 
Patty at 306-492-4800 

pmposnikoff@gmail.com 

http://pattyposnikoff.my.tupperware.ca 

Opportunity for You 
to advertise your business here 

Send your business card to 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

$5 per month—prepaid for a year 


